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DRAFT MINUTES  
 
At a future meeting the council will consider the accuracy of these minutes so 
they may be subject to change. Please check the minutes of the next meeting to 
confirm whether or not they have been amended 

 
Minutes of a Meeting of Lanlivery Parish Council held in the Village Hall 

on Wednesday 30th  May 2012 at 7.00pm 
 

          12/19 Present 
Cllrs Bonney, Christophers, Haley (part), Hughes, Richards and Turner  
 
In attendance 
Sally Vincent, Parish Clerk 
Cornwall Cllr Mrs S Bain (part) 
3 members of the public (2 part) 

 
12/20 Apologies 
     Cllr Roberts  

 
12/21 Declaration of Interests 

i. In items on the agenda – None   
ii. Of gifts to a value in excess of £25 – None 
 

12/22 Minutes of meetings of 2nd May 2012 
Proposed by Cllr Bonney, seconded Cllr Hughes and RESOLVED that the 
minutes be confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 

 
12/23 Matters arising from the minutes not on the agenda – for report only 
 Cllr Turner reported that waste water from The Crown was still seeping across
 the footpath. Cllr Richards agreed to speak to the Manager. 

 
12/24 Resolutions from Councillors 
 None. 
 
12/25 Correspondence – for information only  

The correspondence file was left ‘on the table’ for Cllrs attention.  
Cllr Bonney had represented the parish council at Boundary Stone 5, 
Sweetshouse when the Town was Beating the Bounds the previous Sunday. 
Cllr Bain reported that she had put the school in touch with the dog warden 
following the attack on the school’s rabbit in the Forest Field and the 
complaint about dog excretement on the playing field. The Warden had agreed 
to visit both the school and the playing field. 

 
12/26 Accounts for Approval 

Cllr Christophers proposed, Cllr Turner seconded and it was RESOLVED that 
accounts to the value of £2171.68 should be approved.  
 

12/27 Planning 
PA12/02570. Removal of condition 4 (occupancy restriction) of C2/04/00007 
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to allow unrestricted occupation of dwelling. Bracken Hill Stables. Cllr 
Richards proposed, Cllr Haley seconded and it was RESOLVED that a 
recommendation of no objection should be submitted to Cornwall Council. 
PA12/03521. Proposed replacement doors and windows to south-west 
elevation. Pelyn Tor House, Lostwithiel. Cllr Christophers proposed, Cllr 
Turner seconded and it was RESOLVED that a recommendation of support 
should be submitted to Cornwall Council. Reason: This was a like for like 
replacement and the remedial work was urgently required. Cllr Bain agreed to 
call the application in if the officer recommendation was for refusal. 
Appeals - None 
Possible Breaches of Planning Control 
Gilbert Rawlings enforcement ongoing 

 
12/28 HM The Queen’s Diamond Jubilee 
 On Saturday 2nd June there would be a special Eucharist to celebrate Her 

Majesty’s 60 years service to the Church & Nation at The Parish Church of St 
Bartholomew, Lostwithiel 

 On Sunday 3rd June there would be a Jubilee Morning Celebration at 9.30am at 
The Parish Church of St Brevita, Lanlivery. 

 From 10.30am until 6pm there would be a continuous ringing of the ‘Parish 
Peal.’ Everybody in the parish was invited to toll a bell to send greetings to Her 
Majesty, sign the greeting scroll and receive a certificate. 

 On Monday 4th  June the street party would be held at 4pm in the road outside 
Thomas Bullock. The road would be closed from 1pm until 8pm. 

 Cllr Richards had ordered 180 parties (150 steak and 30 cheese & onion), which 
he would collect in the morning. 

 Parishioners were asked to bring a plate of food to put on the table. 
 The Church would be used as an alternative venue if wet. 
 It was agreed that Clive Littleton would be asked to put up his tent in the playing 

field. 
 It was agreed that the gas boilers would be used; they could be housed in Clive’s 

tent if it was windy. 
 John Littleton and Colin Dunn would organise seating. 
         Cllr Christophers would organise music. 
 Cllr Bonney would organise water for the teas. 
 Cllr Haley would organise cartons of juice.  
 It would not be possible to use the school toilets, but the village hall facilities 

would be available. Diane Williams would also check prices with Brandon Hire. 
 The parish photograph and the presentation of the Jubilee mugs would take place 

after the tea. 
 The Bell Tower would be open from 10am for another opportunity to ring the 

‘Parish Peal.’ 
 Tim Turner would erect directional signs for the car park in the glebe field. 

Parking in The Crown would be for pub customers only. 
 The Beacon would be lit in the ‘Beacon Field at 10.15pm by Mr & Mrs 

Chapman. Hot soup and rolls would be available for a donation, courtesy of the 
Church. 
 

Date of Next Meeting  4th July 2012 
Meeting Closed  8.20pm 
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